



Crosshill & Govanhill Community Council

Date:- Monday 12th April 2021

Address:- Microsoft Teams Meeting at 7.00pm

Attendees:- Anne Marie Millar, Damian Tausney, Grant McManus, Andy Carberry, Councillor Hunter Cheryl McCormick (Chair), Baillie Soryia Siddique, Katie Kelly, Councillor Scanlon

Apologies:- Marion Nisbet

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Matters Arising/Action Points

Cheryl took everyone through the previous action points outstanding:-

Thriving Places:- Jennifer emailed all councillors with no response

Cleansing:- Katie advised that there was 2 tags identified with the graffiti and that has been passed to police and the graffiti added to the list to be added to the programmed removal. Audit done on the roads and pavements and passed to relevant team who have advised that it has been added to the programme. Andy has not had meeting with Kevin new manager at Polmadie yet due to holidays.

Previous Minutes approved

1st:- Grant McManus

2nd:- Damian Tausney

Treasurer Report

Damian advised that there is £1646.35 n bank. Money received from this year's council payment. We received full payment as we are classed as a green coded Community Council. Damian asked everyone how they felt about moving to online banking. Everyone agreed this would be easier and voted to go ahead.

Planning & Licencing

Renewal of alcohol licence for shop on Alison Street – No Objections

Secretary Report & Mail In/Out

Everything that has come in Jennifer has forwarded to all members throughout the month.

Email received from council regarding inviting us to Queens Park Glasshouse future usage. Agreed that although Keith wasn't present, he would be best person to attend and also Grant will attend.

Action:- Jennifer to send teams invite to Keith & Grant

Councillors Reports

Mhairi Hunter

Mhairi has been dealing with missed bin collections, the library is reopening on 27th April, planters on Vicky road have been destroyed by cars,

Soryia Siddique

Soriya advised she was dealing with missed bins, rubbish in lanes and double parking. Also been chasing up when Govanhill Neighbour Centre will reopen and also enquires regarding Calder Street congestion caused by Victoria Road lights changing. Soryia messaged Mhairi about Thriving Place but had no response.

Alexander Belic

Alexander was unable to attend the meeting

Action:- Alexander to provide testing figures to compare centre to others.

James Scanlon

James advised that he has also been dealing with concerns regarding the changes of lights affecting Calder Street and Vicky Road. Spoke to Govanhill Housing about Thriving Place and keen to get a meeting sorted as soon as possible. Also been dealing with graffiti within the area.

Cleansing

3 weekly bin collections for houses rolled out. Katie is dealing with a lot of missed collections and working with Kevin New Depot Manager to work out why if persistent issue. Question asked if bin men were supposed to pick up bags around the bins and if anything falls from bin as they empty them. Katie will get clarification on this from Kevin. Question asked about the frequency of street sweeping within the area. Katie will get schedule.

Action:- Katie to look into procedure for bags beside bins and dropped rubbish from bin & find out the schedule for street sweeping within area.

Action:- Andy and Kevin to arrange meeting and clarify Polmadie's area of coverage.

Roads & Pavements

Jennifer has been in hospital during the month and has not had a chance to chase this meeting up. Katie offered to help Jennifer get the right people round the table to discuss issues. Katie has also raised issues with the quality of repairs carried out and reported all issues she has seen which have been added to planned works.

Action:- Katie and Jennifer to liaise with contact details and arrange meeting.

Police

Police were unable to attend meeting.

Thriving Places

Mhairi advised that there is a dispute ongoing regarding changes of service within the cleansing with GMB and there is talk of industrial action and we can not go forward until this is resolved. There was a meeting of the Environmental Sub Group to discuss locality plan. Katie is keen to make this a working document so has asked for a working group to work with her on this. Andy & Marion have agreed to take part in this.

Action:- Mhairi to organise meeting for full Thriving Places

Action:- Katie will liase with Andy & Marion to discuss locality plan

Hustings

Jennifer has secured a date for Sunday 18th April at 3.00pm with the 4 main candidates. It was agreed to invite statements from the other 4 candidates.

Action:- Jennifer to email and ask other candidates for statements

ACOB

None

Public

None

Close of Meeting and Date of Next Meeting

Monday 10th May 2021 Held:- Microsoft Teams Meeting at 7.00pm